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Project Name:
Parkwood 500/230 kV transformers
	Project Description

	Increase transformer capacity to alleviate congestion.



	Projected In-Service Date for Base Reliability Plan
	2015

	Earliest Projected In-Service Date For Resource Supply Option
	2011
600 MW Import to CPLE from Duke

	Project Lead Time
	5 years

	Estimated Cost
	$15 – 20 M


	Narrative Description of the Need for this Project

	The Parkwood banks will achieve 100% of their present rating (840 MVA) in the 2011-2017 timeframe.  Loss of the parallel bank when there is a loss of a large generator on the Duke system causes the highest loading.  West to east transfers across the Duke control area increase bank loading and limit export capability to CPLE.  Bank 5 has issues with stray flux heating.  Bank 6 is a newer bank with a higher rating.  It is expected that both banks would be changed out simultaneously with higher capacity banks.


	Transmission Solutions Considered

	First, perform testing/analysis of bank 5 to eliminate the stray flux heating concern and allow re-rating of the bank closer to the original design.
Based on outcome of testing/analysis, replace of the banks with higher capacity banks, if necessary.


	Why this Project was Selected as the Preferred Solution

	The banks have an ~10% OTDF.  For each incremental increase in the rating by 10 MVA, there will be an increase in transfer capability of 100 MW.  Evaluation of the stray flux issue may lead to a significant delay in when their replacement may be necessary.
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